

ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

Club & Society Post Event & Reimbursement Form

Please fill this form out in its entirety. Board member approval for reimbursement must come from two board members to be reimbursed and must not be related. This form must be submitted no later than 30 days post-event to be considered for reimbursement.

Name of person submitting report: Francine Elleman	_
Email of person submitting report: fgelleman2@yahoo.com	_
Phone of person submitting report: 513 889 2291	_
Name of Club/Society: Butler County Alumni Club	_
Event Name:monthly board meeting	_
Event Date: April 11,2018	
Event Time: 6:00 - 8:00	
Category Event Type: ☐ Arts ☐ Community Service ☐ Diversity ☐ Lifelong Learning ☒ Board Meeting	
☐ Networking ☐ Special Interest ☐ Student Recruitment or Retention/Summer Send off	
Number of Attendees: 14 Reimbursement Amount: \$34.5	
Do you have Itemized Receipts, Attendance Sheets, Minutes or Agenda to attach? Yes No Due to large file sizes please do not attach photos of your event, which you can e-mail directly to your OSUAA staff contact.) Description of Event (Please include details of expenses): See minutes of meeting	
Board Member Approval DocuSigned by:	
Board Member 1 Name: Cheryl Long	_
Board Member 1 Email: cklong76@gmail.com	_
DocuSigned by:	
Board Member 2 Name: Bob Poe Bol Poc	_
Board Member 2 Email: rpoe@amsavingsbank.com	

THE OSU ALUMNI CLUB OF BUTLER COUNTY

APRIL 11, 2018 AT SPINNING Fork, North Verity Parkway, Middletown

Vice president Gene Elleman called the meeting to order. Present were: Neila and Bruce Barnes, Judy and Al Karchner, Sophia and George Jonson, Karen and Marvin Stotz, Monica and Marla Marsh, Marge and Bill Wooley, and Fran and Gene Elleman.

Secretary's Report: Minutes of the March meeting were approved as read.

OLD BUSINESS

Marla and Monica reported that the scholarship committee selected the following students for scholarships: Isabel Dingeldein and Kathryn Schutter from Hamilton High School, Ashley Baird from Fairfield High School, and Jacob Fogle from Lakota West High School. They also selected the winners of the McCormick scholarships to Liam Garry from Hamilton High School, and Anna Kiep from Baden High School.

The Alumni Association will send out invitations later this month for the May 31 Awards Banquet. There was discussion regarding the club purchasing some gift items for raffle. A motion was made, seconded and passed to allow Neila to spend up to \$200 to purchase these items. We will also collect individual donations at the next meeting. Our club bought one copy of Jack Park's book, *Buckeye Reflections*, to add to the raffle.

Gene reported that we have eighteen reservations for our April 21 Matthew 25 service project. The deadline to sign up is April 13 and he is still accepting reservations.

Cheryl submitted the Diversity Award application for Monica and Marla Marsh. Monica and Marla will send in the required information to the alumni association.

The Alumni Association agreed to send out invitations for the July 15 Summer Send-Off Picnic to all incoming students. They will also provide Summer Send Off care packages for each student attending. Karen and Marvin Stotz will co-chair the picnic along with help from Judy Karchner and Fran Elleman.

NEW BUSINESS

Gene offered two potential dates for an away football game trip with Reynolds Travel. The Penn State September 19 game includes a two night stay and costs \$729 per person for double occupancy. The other option is Michigan State, November 10, which also includes a two night stay and costs \$649 per person for double occupancy. Reynolds Travel offered to donate \$35 per person to our scholarship fund for the Penn State game and \$25 per person for the Michigan State game. Gene will send out an email survey to our frequent travelers to determine which game they prefer.

The current slate of officers were nominated to repeat as officers for the 2018-19 program year. A formal vote will be conducted at the May 9 meeting. All agreed that Cheryl is doing a great job as president and has worked hard to fulfill the requirements to achieve Scarlet level status in 2019.

Gene read portions of the email received from Tom Adinaro regarding the Greene County sponsored campus tour. If anyone is interested they should contact Gene or Cheryl.

The next meeting will be Wednesday, April 9, at Spinning Fork, North Verity Parkway, Middletown.

George Jonson made a motion to adjourn and Monica Marsh seconded.

Respectfully submitted,

Fran Elleman, co-secretary

** Customer Copy ** The Spinning Fork

Tab: 50 Katy Rose 4/11/2018 7:51 PM

Transaction # 116983

Visa

Amount \$29.50

TOTAL: 34,50